



## SIPATUM INTERNATIONAL COLLEGE

## E - NEWS | MAY 2017

## **EVENTS / ACTIVITIES:**



### Office of International Relations Organized a Campus Visit for Australian Aviation Delegates

Australian Aviation delegates led Mr. Taliessin Reaburn, ASEAN Education Commissioner from Austrade Singapore, paid a visit to Sriaptum University on 18 May 2017.

Accompanied by Ms. Busarin Sinthunavarat - Education Manager from Austrade, Australian Embassy Bangkok, the delegation include Executives from Ansett Aviation Asia, Flight Training Adalaide, Griffith University, Natwide Personnel, RMIT English Worldwide, and RMIT University.

This visit was part of a three-day mission program that included an Australia – Thailand aviation industry forum, one-on-one business matching, and mini-exhibition, held in Bangkok from 17-19 May 2017.

The meeting was arranged for the Australian delegates to share knowledge and experiences as well as discuss possible collaborations with SPU Executives led by Vice President for International Affairs Mrs. Chinda Tejavanija Chang.

During the meeting, Airline business program was also introduced to the guests through the presentation conducted by Dean of the College of Tourism and Hospitality – Dr. Monticha Khruasuwan.

It is a great opportunity for the 2 nations to strengthen the beautiful relationship and to continuously work together.







#### Meeting with Representative of Hocheschule Neu- Ulm University of Applied Sciences, Germany

Sripatum University, led by Vice President Chinda
Tejavanija Chang, warmly welcomed Prof. Dr. Heiko
Gewald - Research Professor of Information
Management and Director of CROSS - Center for
Research on Service Sciences, from Hochschule
Neu - Ulm University of Applied Sciences, Germany, to
SPU campus on 9 May 2017. With assistance from
Dr. Aurapun Plantenga, Advisor to Sripatum International
College, the meeting was arranged at Room 12A03 for
discussion on possible collaboration between the 2
institutions. The meeting was joined by Director of Office
of Online Education, and faculty members of the School
of Engineering and Sripatum International College.









#### **Special Activities for Students from University of Mary Hardin-Baylor**

Professor Dr. James King led the students from Molane College of Business, the University of Mary Hardin-Baylor (UMHB) from USA to visit Sripatum University on 24 May 2017. As one of the members of Consortium for Global Education (CGE), this is the second time for SPU to receive a group of students from UMHB. The main propose of this visit was for their American students to get to know Sripatum University, as well as to experience Thai culture. On this occasion, the guests were impressed with a very warm welcome speech by Vice President for International Affairs – Mrs. Chinda Tejavanija Chang, and they were introduced to SPU programs and activities through the presentations conducted by Dr. Papada Pitchayachananon - Head of International Business

Management Dept., Mr. Surachai Suantubtim
- Assistant to the Director for Student Affairs, and
Ms. Nattaporn Pienchob - Assistant to the Director,
Office of International Relations. The campus tour
was also arranged for the students to see facilities
on campus such as Media center, Fitness, theater,
Aircraft mock-up, SPU Library, and so on. The
highlight of the program is cultural exchange
activities in the afternoon which were specially
arranged by students of Sripatum International
College with active participation of students from
University of Mary Hardin-Baylor. The activities
included student performances, magic show,
singing, and traditional dance.









## **Collaborative Activities between SPU and Thai Bev**

A delegation of Thai Beverage Public Company Limited (Thai Bev) paid a visit to Sripatum University to meet with Vice President Mrs. Chinda Tejavanija Chang and SPU faculty members on 12 May 2017. Led by Ms. Kunthida Chuatet, Head of Talent Pool department at C-ASEAN center of Thai Bev. the main purpose of the visit is to discuss possibility of collaborative activities between Sripatum University and C-ASEAN center. A variety of information was actively shared in the meeting especially the C-ASEAN Magazine project by Thai Bev which offers students with opportunity to share their thought and writing about ASEAN in terms of arts, cultures, sports and education. Besides, other topics of discussion also included academic related activities, student development, and internship program with Thai Bev.

### **Moving Towards ASEAN Plus 3:**

## A Campus Visit for Faculties and Students of Management and Science University (MSU), Malaysia

On 8 May 2017, Office of International Relation organized a campus visit for faculty members and students of Bachelor of International Business, Faculty of Business Management and Professional Studies, from Management and Science University (MSU), Malaysia. As part of the study visit to Thailand, a group of 2 faculty members; Dr. Wan Mohd Nur Muzaaliff Wan Musa and Mr. Khairul Anuar, and 83 students from Malaysia joined the campus tour to see facilities on SPU campus and also attended the seminar organized at Auditorium #2. On this occasion, Vice President for International Affairs, Mrs. Chinda Tejavanija Chang, officially delivered welcome speech, and the presentations were conducted with 4 topics including "IBM Program and Academic Related Activities"

by Dr. Papada Pitchayachananon - Head of International Business Management Dept., "Cooperative Program and Student Achievements" by Dr. Sutthiporn Chinnapha - Full Time Lecturer, "Student activities" by Mr. Surachai Suantubtim - Assistant to the Director for Student Affairs, and "Study Abroad Program in Thailand" by Ms. Nattaporn Pienchob - Assistant to the Director, Office of International Relations. This is the good opportunity for SPU not only to introduce academic programs and facilities providing to students on campus, but also to start the wonderful relationship between the 2 institutions which could lead to more collaborative activities in the future.













# SPU by School of Accountancy in Collaboration with National University of Laos Conducted the Workshop in Laos

Sripatum University by the School of Accountancy in association with National University of Laos and Lao Chamber of Professional Accountants and Auditors organized the "Workshop: Accounting Package" at the National University of Laos from 22-24 May 2017. As part of the Professional Accountant Training program, Prof. Chaison Rongkaputi - Lecturer of the School of Accountancy conducted the presentation on 22 May 2017. The workshop participants included the Accounting students from the faculty of Economics and the faculty of Business Administration of National University of Laos, and accountants from various organizations in Laos.





### **SPU PRIDE:**

# Students of Communication Arts Received the Awards from "16th. Faces of Bangkok Photography Contest"

Students of the School of Communication Arts

brought the pride to Sripatum University with the awards from the photo contest "The 16th Faces of Bangkok Photography Contest" organized by the Museum Of Imagery Technology, Chulalongkorn University in cooperation with Jean Emile Carroz Foundation and Bangkok Photographic Society. By participating in the contest and submitting original photography of either the exteriors or interiors of buildings on campus which depicted a "Green University", Mr. Panupong Nithikittikul – a student from the Film and Digital Media program, won the first prize and received a trophy from HRH Princess Maha Chakri Sirindhorn including a scholarship of THB100,000, while, Ms. Khemjira Insang – a student from the Film and Digital



Media program, and Mr. Surapong Ratavanich – a student from the Advertising program, received Honorable Mention Awards. The Awarding ceremony was held on 28 April 2017, and all winning photographs will be displayed from 28 April – 30 June 2017 in the Museum Of Imagery Technology, Chulalongkorn University. Sripatum University is proud of this students' achievement and appreciate the contribution of the Head of Film and Digital Media program, School of Communication Arts - Mr. Theerapan Chanapan, to advise and support students in the contest.







Students of Logistics and Supply Chian Received the Awards from "Smart Logistics" Competition

Student teams from the College of Logistics and Supply Chain received 3 awards from the "Smart Logistics" competition at Thailand Transport 4.0 event recently organized by The Land Transport Federation of Thailand on 20 May 2017. These 3 awards included 2nd prize with THB 15,000 scholarship, 3rd prize with THB 8,000 scholarship, and an honorable mention award with THB 3,500 scholarship.



Email: intl@spu.ac.th Facebook: www.facebook.com/SPU.Inter